

Our 50th Reunion News!

The initial planning meeting for our Golden (Hawk) anniversary was held at Panera's on January 24th, and was attended by **Betsy Horvath**, **Lisa DeAngelis**, **Kathy Gaydos**, **Anne Gerber**, **Tina Hudak**, **Karen Raykos**, **Kathy Ripper**, **Betsy Vreeland**, **Bernie Gallagher**, **Greg Ortwein** and **George Kane**.

Many ideas were tossed out but the consensus was that a survey needs to be taken to get an idea of how many would attend a reunion, what time of year that should occur, and if there is interest in more than one event (tour of school, picnic, Mass etc.) This means that we need to get the (over 100) missing email addresses. The volunteers were assigned up to 10 names to contact to get that information, and a feel for whether they would attend. The goal is to get the survey out by end of February, so getting the emails should be done before mid-February. A follow-up meeting will be held in March. Stay tuned for more.... Betsy is leading the effort to herd us cats. Her number is 412-400-0240 or elizabeth, i.kane@gmail.com if you'd like to help.

No school tomorrow? A letter to the editor from a former editor of Tibings...

"Once again, you've created a newsletter filled with interesting information on Becahi and its graduates. As a 1960 alum, for some reason I find it amusing to see former classmate "Bobby" Bukvics referred to as "Mr. Bukvics", although I realize he was faculty.

I vividly recall that basketball championship year in which many of us traveled to see our team prevail. When Becahi won the championship in western PA - defeating Sharon? - many of us drove out Route 22 to meet the team bus and escort it back to the high school in South Bethlehem. Cheerleaders led a pep rally, Father Sangmeister spoke, and we awaited the welcome words, "No school tomorrow!"

Back then, we had very few sports teams: boys' basketball and I think wrestling. Girls had only basketball, which was played half-court, no doubt because girls were viewed as too "delicate" for full court play!! Their uniforms were dreadful "modest" outfits, as were those of the cheerleaders... Keep up the good work."

- Dorothy Keating Steltzer, Class of 1960

Reunion Years... Class years ending in 4 and 9! If you'd like some advice and assistance, contact the Advancement Office. Their contact info is at the end of the newsletter.



This month I heard from...

Bill Egan '58, Dorothy Keating Steltzer '60, Ginny Check Seaman '67, Pat Carisio Seidenberger '69, Ida DeAngelis Vasily '71, Bobby Halbreiner '71, and Kelly Gillespie Vreeland '78.

From our class, I heard from Bobby A, Tony Bauer, Dave Cech, Bill and Patty (McGouldrick) Doncsecz, George and Betsy (Horvath) Kane, Bob Jancsarics, Jeff Jennings, Diane Mroshinskie Repasch, Sue Peters Crawford, Karen Raykos Fatzinger, and Josephine.

Thanks for your messages...they keep me motivated!

Interesting observations...

Of the more than 13,000 scholars who graduated from Becahi between 1927 and 2018, there's only been one with the first name of "Corliss"... our own **Corliss Kuzmin**.

Of the more than 13,000 scholars who graduated from Becahi over the years, the person with the last name in alphabetical order is none other than our **Joe Zylwitis**.

Nobody guessed the answer, but according to the 2013 Bethlehem Catholic Alumni Directory, *North Dakota* is the only state in the country that does NOT have a Becahi grad living there. (To be fair, nobody sent me a guess.)

There were 263 of us in the Class of 1970.

- 1) Of the 13,000+ Becahi grads, what percent of us had a last name that was the same as at least one other Becahi grad? (For example, there were 5 grads with the last name of Alpago.)
 - A) 58%
- B) 68%
- C) 78%
- D) 88%
- 2) From our class... How many letters were in the shortest last name?
 - A) 3 B) 4
- 3) How many of our classmates were named Tom?
 - A) 8 B) 10 C) 12

Answers: 1) D 2) A 3) C



As mentioned in last month's Tibings, thirty-eight grads from the Class of '69 had siblings who were in our class. Here they are...

Class of '69		Class of '70	Class of '69		Class of '70
Carol	Albertson	Ray	Margaret	McCarthy	Janice
Patty	Alpago	Bob	Fran	McGouldrick	Patty
Tina	Altimare	Tom	Kathy	Meder	Jane
Paul	Bartos	Mary Jane	Sarah	Medve	Rosemary
Barney	Becker	Jeannine	Diane	Miller	Dan
Mary	Bender	Joe	Soozie	Moser	Audrey
Tim	Brady	Kathy	Sandy	Nile	Pam
Anne	Brennan	Jim	Bernie	O'Hare	Mary
Janice	Brugger	Maki	Regina	Oswald	Suzanne
Mary and	Domyan	Elizabeth	Elizabeth	Roethke	Bob
Steve					
Colleen	Dougherty	Mike A.	Chuck	Sculley	Tom
Georgine	Fidmik	George	Roy	Siegfried	Nancy
Mary Ellen	Finn	Alice	Mary	Silvoy	Tom
Tim	Galle	Mary Jane	Mark	Stefl	Tom
Dolly	Haldeman	Cynthia	Jane	Sullivan	Gerry
Maryann	Haymaker	Theresa	Rita	Szczepanski	Rosemarie
Mary	Kovatch	Christina	Susan	Weierbach	Ken
Don	Lonergan	Chris	Tom	Weinhofer	Kara
			Mark	Yatsko	Karen

The Next Alumni-Student Mass is Tuesday, February 19th at 9:45 AM in the auditorium.

I read that:

Notre Dame High School held its annual Hall of Fame ceremony recently and inductees included its 1965-66 boys' basketball team coached by **Junie Rich '51**. (Morning Call 1/21/19)

John Zondlo '66, (and former Student Council President), who received his undergraduate degree from West Virginia University and his PhD from Carnegie Mellon University, is a professor of Chemical Engineering at West Virginia University.



A "Class of 1967 Turns "70" Get-Together" will be held in October 2019 in conjunction with the Bethlehem Catholic High School Homecoming Weekend. The dates are yet to be determined, but should be in October 2019. More details to follow...Anyone have any?

Cynthia Andrucci Kacar '71, who received a BS from Lehigh University and an MBA from the University of St. Thomas (Houston, TX), has over 24 years of experience in business and corporate development in the advertising, streaming media, and technology industries for growth companies and start-ups.

Mike Dominguez '74, who received a BS in Physical Education from West Chester University and attended graduate school at Wilmington College, is now an award-winning Realtor in the Rehoboth Beach area.

Jane Holahan '74, who received a BS in Biology from Moravian College, an MS in Education Administration from Barry University and an EdD in Education Administration from George Washington University, is Director of the Academic Resource Center at Georgetown University.

Angelo Amato '88, was named the head coach of Beca's girls soccer team in December.

John Mattes '89, who received his BA in Political Science from Moravian College and Teaching Certification from DeSales University, is a teacher at North Hunterdon High School.

Christopher Moyer '12, graduated in December from East Stroudsburg University with a BS in Psychology

Tyler Martinez '14, graduated in December from East Stroudsburg University with a BS in Business Management

Rebecca Fuehrer '17, who is attending Penn State University, is a member of the PSU Lehigh Valley's girls' basketball team which was 11-2 at the time. (Morning Call 1/15/19)

Mikey Labriola '17, who is attending the University of Nebraska, was ranked 9th nationally in wrestling at 174 lbs. with a 14-2 record. (Morning Call 1/11/19)



Sports Update...

Boys Basketball

- The team is currently 15-3
- **Justin Paz '19**, has become the all-time leading scorer in boys' basketball history, surpassing the <u>59-year school record</u> of **Bob Bukvics '60** (1,485)
- Next Up: Easton

Girls Basketball

- The team is currently 15-3
- Next up: Easton

Wrestling

- The team is currently 10-1
- The team finished first in the recently held, 14th Annual "Escape the Rock" tournament at Council Rock HS.
- Next up: Nazareth in the District XI Team Semifinals
- Jeff Karam was named head wrestling coach on January 10th. He replaced Rick Thompson who was in his first year as head coach. (Morning Call 1/11/19)

Boys Soccer

Mike Riley was named head coach of the boys' soccer team in December.
 He previously coached at Notre Dame Green Pond.

Football

 Coach Joe Henrich has been chosen as Assistant Coach for Team Pennsylvania in the Big 33 Football Classic on Memorial Day weekend. He'll be joined by 3 players from Beca...Dalton Daddona, Elias Marte and Anthony DaSilva.

The Angels for Alex are (still) coming!

A couple of months ago we set out to help Alex Tucker, a Becahi junior who lost his father in 2010 and his mother to cancer last July, to raise money to complete his education at Beca. (Tuition is \$10,200/year). I'm happy to report that we have now received \$4,720 from multiple donors to date. THANK YOU! If you have been thinking about helping out, now is your chance. Please know that each gift is important. No gift is too small, but a sacrificial gift is greatly appreciated and will compensate for those not in a position to donate at this time.



If you are willing to commit to a pledge with a one time or recurring payment, the Advancement Office notes that there are many ways you can donate to Alex Tucker's Bethlehem Catholic High Schools tuition and become an Angel Sponsor:

- 1. Call the Advancement Office and pay with a credit card. Call Tina Giordano at (610) 866-0791 ext. 321 and pay with a credit card. **Be sure to say that this is for Alex Tucker's Tuition.**
- 2. Use this link to donate using our online form all major credit cards are accepted. Click the link https://becahi.org/advancement/ and then click on "Donate Today!". Be sure to note in the "Tribute" field Alex Tucker.
- 3. Mail a check payable to "Bethlehem Catholic High School" to "Bethlehem Catholic High School, 2133 Madison Ave., Bethlehem, PA 18017. **Be sure to note "Alex Tucker's Tuition" on the subject line.**
- 4. Or, stop by the Advancement Office at Bethlehem Catholic High School if you wish to pay with cash and say hello!

Below is a bit more information about Alex.

Alex Tucker is a second-semester junior at Bethlehem Catholic High School with three older siblings who also attended Beca. He has achieved Honors each quarter, was on the wrestling team and is described as respectful and conscientious with amazing potential. He works part time, loves sports in general and the Philly sports in particular. Alex's mother Mary passed away from brain cancer on July 23, 2018. She was predeceased by Alex's father, Brian Tucker, who passed away on May 2, 2010 at the age of 53. For a student who has lost both parents, the Bethlehem Catholic family and the spiritual strength that a Catholic Education offers provide stability and strength. Freshman Guidance Counselor, Kathy Henry, said, "I watched Alex grow up while working at Notre Dame of Bethlehem School. Now at Becahi, I see what an awesome young man he has become. Alex is a humble, thoughtful, and kind person due to the love and guidance he received from his parents, Mary and Brian, and the influence of his brothers and sister. There are people in our lives who are more than friends. They are like family. Alex is that kind of person to our community. He is a special part of our Becahi family."

Recent Passings

Alumni	Class	Passed Away	Age
Helen Greenstein Jaeger	1955	1/12/2019	81
Marie Shalbert Hollendersky	1956	12/31/2018	81
Martin Hildenberger	1964	1/06/2019	72
Larry Hartigan	1971	12/28/2018	65



Family and Friends Passing

- Mary Cunningham, mother of Debbie '71, Lynn '74, Tom, Patricia and Mary Beth, and aunt to Judy McCoach McFadden '70, on 1/22/19
- Christine Margaret (Dalton) Dougherty, sister of Michael '47 and MaryAnn '48, on 1/06/19
- Stephen Gecsek, brother of Irene '54, on 1/23/19
- Rena Godbolt, mother of Mike '73, Stevie '76, Ed '79, Maureen '79, Becky '82, Ken '86 and Anita '91, on 1/9/19
- Helen Greenstein Jaeger '55, mother of Maria '79, Fitz '83, Sean '84 and Scott '85, on 1/12/19
- Larry Hartigan '71, brother of Ed '70, Patty '74 and Loretta on 12/28/18
- Elizabeth Hazler, sister of George '58 and Mary Ann on 1/28/19
- Martin Hildenberger '64, brother of Kate '67 on 1/6/19
- Joseph Kundek, father of Joe '63, Justine '64, Mary Ann and Elizabeth, on 1/12/19
- Joseph Moughan, husband to Mercedes Machain Moughan '55, and father of Christopher '83, Tara '84, and Marlee '91, on 1/8/19
- Mary Patterson, mother of Billy '71, Kristine, Caroline, Beth '77 and Eve '77, on 1/15/19
 - Mary was also a guidance counselor at Beca throughout the 1970s, up until 1981. Close to 2,400 students graduated from Beca between that time and Mary was there to guide them. I had the pleasure of working side by side with Mary for three of those years...outside in the "trailer" in the parking lot. Rest in Peace, Mary.
- Thomas Sawyer III, brother of **Bill '73, Jeff '76, Robert '80, Mary Beth '83** and Barbara, on 1/17/19
- M. Patricia Yanega, mother of Victor '75, Tim '84, Joseph and Jane, on 1/15/19

Please remember our classmate and class president Ed Hartigan who passed away in the month of February, 2016.

I also just discovered that another of our classmates, **Dennis Kacmar**, passed away on July 8, 2008 at the age of 55. There are now 29 of our classmates who have become guardian angels. https://www.legacy.com/obituaries/mcall/obituary.aspx?n=dennis-j-kacmar&pid=113297091

"BLinkedIn" Profiles

LinkedIn is an online platform that people use to build social networks with other people who share similar personal or career interests, activities, backgrounds or real-life connections. Many of our classmates have profiles on LinkedIn that are viewed by and shared with the public. In future newsletters, some of

pg. 7



those profiles of Becahi grads will be posted so we can continue to share our stories and connections with each other. It's a great way to market our school and her alumni. (...and because they are Becahi Grads, I call it "BLinkedIn"). I found the following grads on LinkedIn this year:

Tim Gifford '64, who received an MBA from Lehigh University and a JD from Widener University, is a retired former Sr VP General Counsel for SKF USA Inc. in the greater Philadelphia area.

Greg Falkenbach, CLU, ChFC '68, who received a BS in Finance from Lehigh University, is a Financial Advisor through MML Investors Services, LLC, Member SIPC in Center Valley.

Mike Audet '70, who received a BS in Psychology from Lafayette College and an MEd in Counseling from the Indiana University of Pennsylvania, is Vice President of Business Development at Real Estate Webmasters in the greater Buffalo, NY area.

Gloria Alves Peck '71, who received a BS in Home Economics Education from Penn State University and an MS in Education from Temple University, is retired after over 27 years of service in the Quakertown Community School District.

Barbara Bednarik Berger '71, who received a BS in Medical Technology from Moravian College and a BS in Human Resource Administration from the University of Scranton, is a Supervisor, Anatomic Pathology at St. Luke's Hospital and Health Network.

Karen Cauley '71, who received a BSN from Gwynedd Mercy College and an MBA from the Fox School of Business at Temple University, is a Healthcare Sales, Strategy and Business Development Professional in the greater Philadelphia Area.

Mario Acerra '72, who received a BA in Psychology from Lehigh University and an MFA from Temple University, is a Professor at Northampton Community College, Manager of Media Productions at Acerra Group LLC and volunteers as President, Board of Directors for the Lehigh Valley Charter High School for the Arts.

Frank Mitman '72, who received a BA in Journalism, English from Moravian College, is the owner and key photographer for Frank Mitman - Digital Photographic Imaging in Allentown, the official photographers for the Lehigh Valley Iron Pigs.

Joe Butryn '74, who holds Certification in Computer/Information Technology Administration and Management from New Horizons, is a Senior Client Technologies Technician at Ocean Spray Cranberries, Inc. in the Lehigh Valley area.



Joe Camarda '74, who received his undergraduate degree from The University of Notre Dame and an MBA from the Wharton School at The University of Pennsylvania, is a Managing Director at Goldman Sachs.

Frank Capuano '74, who received a BS in Industrial Engineering from Lehigh University, is a Supervisor of Industrial Engineering for the Defense Logistics Agency (DLA) in the greater Harrisburg area.

Suzanne Check Yeakel '74, who received a BSN from Albright College and an MSN in Nursing Administration from The University of Hartford, is Nurse Director at Hartford Hospital in West Hartford, CT.

Debbie Horvath Kost '74, who received a BS in Biology/Genetics from The University of Arizona, and an M.Ed. from Lehigh University, is the Head of School at Grey Nun Academy in Blue Bell, PA.

Chuck Keeler '74, who received an AAS in Information Technology from Northampton Community College and a BS in Business Administration from Chadwick University, is General Manager and CIO @ Mercer County Community College.

Joe Lazorik '74, who received an AAS in Business Data Processing from Northampton Community College, a BS in Business Management and an MS in Information Systems from DeSales University, has extensive experience in Project Coordination, Technology, Marketing and Music in the Lehigh Valley.

Bruce Moninghoff '74, who received a BS in Business/Managerial Economics from Bloomsburg University, is Vice President of Sales at Spirax Sarco USA, the world leader in steam system management, in Blythewood, SC.

Carmen Spagnola '74, who received a BA in Accounting and Criminal Justice from Moravian College and a MA in Criminal Justice from John Jay College (CUNY), is a retired Special Agent of the FBI and now owns Cheers to Wine, a neighborhood wine shop and bar, in Bradenton, FL. Cheers!

Beth Bush Daday '75, who studied at Harcum College, is Director of Client Services at Open Door Coaching in the greater Boston area.

Tom Dale '75, who received an AB in History from Princeton University and a JD from Boston College Law School, is Executive VP, General Counsel and Board Member at Rolls-Royce North America in the greater Washington, DC area.



Nancy Marchak Chrismer '75, who received an AAS in Medical Administrative / Executive Assistant from Northampton Community College, has retired after more than 9 years supporting the Allstate Insurance Company.

Tom Bortolotto '76, who received a BS in Industrial Engineering from Lehigh University and an MBA from Ohio University, is a Project Manager at Cincinnati Bell Technology Services in the greater Cincinnati area.

Joe Kamenar '78, who received a BS in Electrical Engineering from Penn State University and an MBA from Drexel University's LeBow College of Business, is a Digital Transformation Leader at Adobe in the greater Philadelphia area.

Dave Frumkin '79, who received a BS in Production Management and Marketing from Drexel University, is the Practice Lead Digital, Business Solutions at CDW, an information technology and services company, in the greater Dallas/Ft. Worth area.

George Fertal '82, who received a BS in Mechanical Engineering from Lehigh University, is the Director of Operations – Southeast Region, at Consolidated Container Company in the greater Atlanta area.

Dan Frumkin '82, who received a BsC in Economics, Finance, Statistics and MIS from Syracuse University and an MBA in Finance, Accounting from the Questrom School of Business at Boston University, is Group Chief Risk Officer at The Bank of N.T. Butterfield & Son Limited in Bermuda.

Tim Yanega '84, who received a BS in Marketing from the University of Scranton, is an Independent Sales Representative for Advanced Health and Life in the Lehigh Valley, with "Expertise in the Medicare/Medicaid market."

Lisa Goldfeder Baron '85, who received a BS in Biology and Marine Biology from Bloomsburg University and an MS in Biology from Indiana University of Pennsylvania, is a Project Manager at the US Army Corps of Engineers in the greater New York City area. Lisa is also a **Becahi Distinguished Graduate!**

Stacey Connors Mosca '86, who received a BA in Spanish, Pre-Law from Penn State University and a JD from Widener University Commonwealth Law School, is an Attorney at the Senate of Pennsylvania and Township Supervisor at West Hanover Township in the Harrisburg area.

Greg Ragni '86, who studied History's Application to Modern Decision Making at Dickinson College, History and Communications at Lehigh University and Value Investing at Columbia University, is Managing Partner at Ragni Asset Management in New York City.



Toni Russo Eckert '86, who received a BA in Human Relations from The University of Pittsburgh, is the Director of Leadership Berks at Alvernia College in Reading, PA.

Pasquale "Pat" Russo '89, who received an AAS in Hotel/Restaurant Management from Northampton Community College, is the Front-End Lead at Clark Associates, a collective of dynamic companies leading the food service industry in equipment, supplies, & service, in Allentown.

Susan DeLazaro '91, who received a BA in Government from Lehigh University and a MS in Industrial Organizational Psychology from National University, is Vice President of Programs at TalentSmarts in the greater Philadelphia area.

Matt Garza '91, who received a Bachelor's Degree in Secondary Education from DeSales University, is a College Counselor at Allentown Central Catholic High School.

Giana Alicea Roddy '99, who received a BS in Management Information Systems from Indiana University of Pennsylvania, is an SQL Database Developer at M.F. Irvine an AssuredPartners Company in Malvern, PA.

Ramon Arreola '99, a who received a BA in Political Science from Loyola University, Maryland and a JD from the University of Baltimore School of Law, is a Trial Attorney at Messa & Associates in the greater Philadelphia area.

Ryan McDonald '00, who studied Business and Finance at The University of Notre Dame, is a Director, High Yield Municipal Credit at BlackRock in the greater New York City area.

Patricia Nagy '00, who received a BS in Philosophy from The University of Wisconsin – LaCrosse, and is studying for her Master's Degree in Public Health at Benedictine University is also a Certified Pharmacy Technician at the U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs in Madison, WI.

James Gallagher '05, who received a BS in Journalism from the S.I. Newhouse School of Public Communication at Syracuse University and a JD from Brooklyn Law School, is Assistant General Counsel at Battery Park City Authority in the greater New York City area.

Mackenzie Barth '08, who majored in International Relations and minored in Journalism at Lehigh University, is a Designer at Ralph Lauren in the greater New York City area.



Annie Aaroe '10, who received a BS in Geology from Lafayette College and an MS in Geology from Texas Tech University, is the Staff Geologist at Geosyntec Consultants, a full-service consulting and engineering firm that works with private and public sector clients to address new ventures and complex problems involving our environment, natural resources, and civil infrastructure.

Ron Armstead III '11, who earned a BAsC (Bachelor of Applied Science) in Biology from Ursinus College, is currently a transitioning E-5 in the US NAVY, a machinist mate onboard USS Dwight D. Eisenhower.

Alex Schweickert '12, who received a BS in Accounting from Indiana University of Pennsylvania, is a Staff Accountant at Frey & Company, CPAs in Walnutport, PA.

Ashley Brader '13, who studied Kinesiology at Temple University, is a Physical Therapy Assistant at Einstein Healthcare Network and Progress Physical Therapy, LLC in the greater Philadelphia area.

Mary Cotturro '14, who received a BS in Chemical Engineering from Lehigh University, is a Chemical Engineer at American Refining Group, Inc. in the greater Lehigh Valley.

From the Advancement Office...

Mentoring Program for current students is growing!

57 alumni have expressed interest in the BECAHI Mentoring Program and have completed the online form. The program is designed to be a light-touch, digital-based program that revolves around empowering students with insights into career paths of alumni. If you are an alumni or parent in the Bethlehem Catholic High School community who would like to share your career experience with students who may be interested in your chosen career path, then please consider joining our Mentor Program.

The link below will take you to the first step which is completing a simple online survey. You may also upload your resume if you so desire. https://goo.gl/forms/5IKxKSGtGTx6fsrn1

There is a link at the beginning of the survey with four slides further explaining the program: https://drive.google.com/open?id=1N6t6d8lbq_nAAKjNh46MjC0Le2S-7f-_

Essentially, by completing the survey, your name and information will be maintained in a database which the Guidance Counselors can access if they have a current student interested in your career path. They may then reach out to you for a three-way call



between the counselor, student and yourself. Additionally, you may be asked to participate in a Career Day or Speed Mentoring Day.

The Week of Giving, "Can 100 Give \$100?" Campaign whose proceeds benefit technology upgrades has received \$9,293 to date. (\$10,000 goal or 7 more persons at \$100 each)

There are a handful of ornaments left. Donate \$100 at this link and you will receive a limited-edition Bethlehem Catholic High School ornament. http://weblink.donorperfect.com/100 Give 100

"Lights, Camera, Auction" - A Night on the Red Carpet

The 17th Annual Auction will be held on Saturday, March 30th at the school. Raffle tickets for the upcoming event are available through the Advancement Office - \$25 each or 5 for \$100. Please contact the Advancement Office to get yours today. Prizes are \$2,500, \$1,000 and \$500. Good luck!

Do you own a business that would like to sponsor this event or donate an item? Or, would your class like to take out an advertisement in our brochure? If so, please complete the attached form or call Connie in Advancement at (610) 866-0791 ext. 323.

Start your plans for the Third Annual Alumni Cruise to the Bahamas and Florida.

It's a perfect way to celebrate a class reunion next year, February 15-23, 2020 – 8 nights! The cruise sails out of Bayonne, New Jersey. More details will come in future newsletters, or contact the Advancement Office in the meantime.

Reflection

The month of February is traditionally dedicated to the Holy Family. Between the events which marked Christmas and the beginning of Christ's public life, the Church has seen fit to recall the example of the Holy Family for the emulation of the Christian family.

This year the entire month of February falls within the liturgical season of Ordinary Time which is represented by the liturgical color green. Green, the symbol of hope, is the color of the sprouting seed and arouses in the faithful the hope of reaping the eternal harvest of heaven, especially the hope of a glorious resurrection. – catholicculture.org



And now...

Despite every effort to prevent errors, sometimes they occur. If I inadvertently misinterpreted a story or fact, or if your name has been omitted or misspelled, please notify me and/or the Advancement Office and accept my sincerest apologies, and...

If you have any stories, comments, concerns, opinions, etc., that you'd like to share, please let us know.

Sincerely, JohnnieO (John O'Boyle) jobisob1@yahoo.com

Key Points of Contact at the school:

Ms. Holly Magalengo, Director of Advancement, 610 866-0791, ext. 322 hmagalengo@becahi.org

Ms. Connie Druckenmiller, Events Manager, 610 866-0791, ext. 323 cdruckenmiller@becahi.org

Ms. Tina Giordano, Advancement Assistant, 610 866-0791, ext. 321 tgiordano@becahi.org